HADDONFIELD ALUMNI SOCIETY

ALUMNI NEWS

FALL 2017

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE

Do you remember “Legion” where we got the courage to learn how
to dance?

¢ | would like to invite you to share your memories from “your times”.
Let me know on: president@hmhsalumni.org

The HAS (Haddonfield Alumni Society) has redesigned the alumni
website in collaboration with the Haddonfield Public Schools Super-
intendent, Dr. Richard Perry.

Come explore it. www.hmhsalumni.org

Did you know that we have an alliance with over 7,000 Haddonfield
alumni worldwide?

With an ever-growing base of graduates, these links are cultivating
further bonds with and among alumni.

The HAS has now updated our technology and modernized our
website for young and older alike.
See us on: www.hmhsalumni.org

So in addition to our Alumni Newsletter, this new website, enables
The Society to provide an interactive, customized experience for
each visitor, including opportunities for alumni to connect with each
other, view alumni events and their own class’ events, such as re-
unions. The site has also made it easier to make online donations to
the H.A.S. (Haddonfield Alumni Society) is redesigning the alumni
website, in collaboration with the Haddonfield Public Schools Super-
intendent, Dr. Richard Perry.

The Haddonfield Alumni Society represents an alliance of over
7,000 Haddonfield alumni across the United States and worldwide.
With an ever growing base of graduates, the Alumni Society wanted
to cultivate strong bonds with and among alumni, which would lay
the foundation for support of critical programs, such as scholar-
ships.

Therefore, the HAS needed a technology solution that would mod-
ernize our current website, while providing access to young and old
alike. We're achieving that now.

For a nice enjoyable time on Wednesday, November 22" from 5:30
to 8:00 PM at Tavistock Country Club, come join in the fun, bring
some other classmate friends, see old friends, enjoy some great
finger food, good conversations, photos of previous events, and
more. Cash bar. Dress-casual is fine. $10 per person donation at
the door.

On the Saturday after Thanksgiving, November 25", we meet at the
HMHS school library to honor former students who have achieved
much in life, and teachers who have greatly influenced our lives.
There will be a social hour from 10-11 AM with donuts and bever-
ages and the Annual Meeting will start promptly at 11 AM. It will
include the election of the HAS Board of Trustees for the upcoming
year and the presentation of the Lifetime Achievement Awards.
Come celebrate with us.

{ Continued on page 2)

HAS ACTIVITIES

FALL ALUMNI HAPPY HOUR

» Wednesday, November 22" at the Tavistock

Country Club from 6pm to 8pm.

» All alumni are invited to stop by to raise a glass

or two with old friends and make some new ac-
guaintances. Free hors d’'oeuvres will be served.

We've seen this affair grow increasingly more
popular and are going all-out to spread the word
through our website and newsletter as well as
local newspapers. However, we need YOU to
help by contacting your classmates and bringing
them out with you.

RSVP - We need to provide Tavistock with a pro-
jected head count in advance. Please RSVP to
Tom Mervine at tommervinejr@comcast.net no
later than Monday, November 20™.

Please Note: We are asking for a $10.00 dona-
tion at the door to defray costs.

ANNUAL MEETING AND LIFETIME
ACHIEVEMENT AWARDS

The HAS Annual Meeting and Lifetime Achieve-
ment Awards ceremony will be conducted in the
HMHS Library commencing at 11:00am, Satur-
day, November 25". The alumni and the public
are invited.

Special Note:
There will be a social hour prior to the Annual

Meeting, which will start at 10:00am & end at
11:00am.

The 2017 Lifetime Achievement Award (LAA)
recipients are:

— Donald C. Burton, ‘56.

- J. Walter Levering, ‘63.

— Dr. Robert G. Traver, '74.

— Robert A. Peterson, Jr., ‘68.
- Joyce A Howell, “73.

— Melinda K. Holman, ‘78.

- John Duffy, Teacher.

{ Continued on page 3)
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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE ;i .cq)

In June 2017, we were pleased to present our annual Haddonfield Alumni Society Scholarship to
a worthy student, Joseph “Joey” Ellis, who has met our criteria. You can see Joseph and his
write up on our website.

Your donations, big and small, help make scholarships and other goals possible. A good exam-
ple is Boys and Girls State which we help sponsor. This gives recipients tools to become great
leaders.

In conclusion | want to say that we will stay in touch, and we hope you will stay in touch.
Remember that “The Haddonfield Alumni Society is dedicated to fostering a sense of pride, com-
munity, and continuity among former students of Haddonfield Public Schools®.

Sincerely,

Wayne Hunter ( Class of 1959 )
President, Haddonfield Alumni Society -
Email: president@hmhsalumni.org ”

2017 Reunions

Class of 1967 (50th Reunion)

On October 21st at 7 PM, we start off with hors d’ oeuvres followed by a great buffet with all
the extras. Cash bar. We've booked a terrific DJ who promises to play only the oldies. There will
also be activities on Friday night and Saturday. Watch your e-mail for updates.

We are at the Crowne Plaza in Cherry Hill again so for those of you who want to
stay overnight, there is a special Friday and Saturday room rate of $119 (plus tax) per night. Call
1-888-233-9527 (reference HMHS reunion).

Class of 1977 (40th Reunion)

Scheduled for Sat Dec 2nd at the Gibson House in Marlton, NJ. For info contact Barry Eg-
berts at barryegberts@ comcast.net or 608 923 0923.

Class of 1997 (20th Reunion) Saturday, November 25, 6.30-10.30pm. Treno Pizza Bar,
Westmont, NJ

Planning A Reunion?
On the hmhsalumni.org website you will find everything you need to know about planning a

successful reunion.

—- Start by reading How to Organize a High-School class Reunion

- Contact us if you are the main contact for your Class to gain access to update the news,
events, and pictures on your Class page, as well as to be able to send email blasts and cre-
ate profiles.

- You can also post a discussion about your reunion in the message boards (look for your
Class forum) under Class Notes, Reunions and Get-Togethers.

So what are you waiting for? Start planning, organizing and sharing your event today!




2017 Lifetime Achievement Award (LAA) Recipients

Donald C. Burton ( HMHS Class of 1956 )

Donald C. Burton was born in Lawnside and his family moved to the Sadlertown Community of Haddon Township
when he was in 5" grade. He was raised in a very positive, hard working family environment where everyone
worked hard to make ends meet and improve themselves. His father set the example by working hard and
making sure his children knew "there are no free rides in life". Despite his many chores and family respon-
sibilities, he found time to study hard and achieve on the football field. Don and his younger brother Bob,
also known as "shorty", were outstanding running backs for Haddonfield Memorial High School (HMHS)
when they were Colonial Conference Champions. After high school, Don volunteered to serve his country;
earned his College degree; worked hard in the US Post Office for 7 years; excelled as a policeman for 31
years and retired from the law enforcement field in 1992. In retirement, he established a very successful
Bail Bond Business with 3 offices and employing 13 employees; served as a member and leader of nu-
merous law enforcement and civic organizations; and has received numerous awards, several for bravery,
and honors. Don has been married twice with four sons from the first marriage and two sons from the sec-
ond. He set the example for his boys and inspired them to achieve, get a good education and be success-
ful in life. He and his lovely wife, Marcia, enjoy his retirement and travel for a month each year to St. Martin, West

Indies, and Key West, FL.

J. Walter Levering ( HMIHS Class of 1963 )

Walter Levering is recognized for his exemplary achievements in life as a war hero; successful businessman; "giving
back" to his schools, church and community; and being a great family man. He was born on June 19, 1945 at Fort
Sill, Oklahoma, and his family moved to Haddonfield in 1952. He graduated from Haddonfield Memaorial High School
(HMHS) in 1963 where he was a varsity wrestler, played football and was Class Vice President. Upon graduation,
Walter attended the University of Virginia; however, in early 1966, with the war looming in Vietnam, he volunteered
for the Army Warrant Officer Helicopter Flight School and went on active duty in June 1966. On December 21,
1966, Walt took leave and married his "high school sweetheart”, Karen Funsten. In June, 1967, he graduated from
flight school and immediately received orders to Vietham. Helicopter pilots were some of our real heroes in Vietham
and did "superhuman things" to save their fellow soldiers at the risk of their own lives. Walt Levering was one of
those heroes and, during his first tour in Vietham, he was awarded the Silver Star and The Distinguished Flying
Cross. Walt then volunteered for Officer Candidate School at Ft. Sill, OK, was awarded his 2" Lieutenant bars and
returned for his second tour in Vietham where he distinguished himself again. During his service, in addition to the
Silver Star and the Distinguished Flying Cross, Walt was awarded two Bronze Stars, the Army Commendation
medal, the Air Medal with 26 Oak Leaf Clusters and the Vietnamese Cross of Gallantry. In June 1971, Walter left
the service to spend more time with his family and join the business world. In civilian life, he was well known as a
excellent business man, a supporter of community and church activities and a terrific family man. Walt and his family
moved back to Haddonfield, later moved to Sherborne, MA and finally settled in Charlottesville, VA where he was
very involved with educational activities and his alma mater, the University of Virginia. Humble, brave, ethical, patri-
otic, positive, adventurous and always smiling describe Walt Levering very well. In the early hours of Tuesday, April
23, 2013, Walt ended his brave and long fought battle with leukemia with his devoted wife Karen, "high schoaol
sweetheart”, and children at his side. On November 18, 2013, a perfect day for flying, J. Walter Levering was quite
fittingly buried at Arlington Cemetery with full military honors.

Dr. Robert G. Traver ( HMIHS Class of 1974 )

Dr. Robert G. Traver is recognized for his achievements inthe fields of engineering and education, his military
service, inthe United States Army Reserves andin Desert Storm, his leadership and contributions nationally and
internationally in water resources management and his contributions to Villanova University in steam hydraulics,
urban hydrology, water quality and measures to mitigate storm water effects of urbanization. Upon his graduation from
HMHS, Rob followed in his father's footsteps and attended Virginia Military Institute, receiving a B.S. in Civil Engi-
neering. He is a retired Lieutenant Colonial in the U.S. Army Reserves and a veteran of Desert Storm. His ad-
vanced education includes a M.S. in Civil Engineering from Villanova University and a PhD from Penn State Univer-
sity. Dr. Traver has been a member of the Water Resources and Environmental Engineering Program at the Villanova
Center and has heen the main force in creating a Stormwater Green Infrastructure Demonstration and a Research
Park on the campus of Villanova University. In 2016 Villanova University presented Dr. Robert Traver withthe
prestigious Outstanding Faculty Research Award. This Awardis presentedinrecognition ofthe central impor-
tance of scholarshiptoVillanova's academic excellence. He lectures ahroad, including China. Following Hurri-
cane Katrina, the American Society of Civil Engineers (ASCE) recognized Dr. Travers leadership of its Task
Committee on Flood Safety Policies and Practices and for his work as Editor of the Committee's report, "Flood
Risk Management: Call for a National Strategy." Dr. Traver is an associate editor of the ASCE "Journal of Sustainable
Water in the Built Environment' and serves on Pennsylvania's Department of Environmental Protection's Water Re-
sources Advisory Committee. At a time when our planet has so many environmental and political challenges, it is ex-
tremely fitting that the HMHS Lifetime Achievement Award be awarded to Dr. Robert Traver.

( Continued on Page 4 )




2017 Lifetime Achievement Award (LAA) Recipients
( Continued )

Robert A. Peterson, Jr. { HMHS Class of 1968 )

Robert Peterson is recognized for his accomplishments as a very successful businessman, a leader in the building
industry, an outstanding outdoorsman, a renowned artist and craftsman of creating chainsaw sculptures of animals,
a religious leader who has participated in many mission trips to Honduras, a lay minister who mentors people going
through tough times and a dedicated family man. At HMHS, Rob set an HMHS record in the mile and, as a senior,
captained the cross-country team and co-captained the track team. He graduated from Lafayette College as a math
major. After a brief stint at a desk job, Rob wanted more active and varied work that made better use of his outgoing
nature so he apprenticed with his uncle who was a successful custom home builder in Louisville, KY. He then estab-
lished his own very successful homebuilding/remodeling business and later was very active in the Home Builders
Association of Louisville and Remodelers Council for 42 years, chairing committees and serving as president. During
this time, Rob developed an eye for design and form and was drawn to chainsaw carving. Rob applies the same en-
thusiasm, integrity, and people skills to his other activities, including: *serving as an elder in his church (Middletown
Christian Church); participating for 8 years in the church's week-long mission trips to Honduras to do building pro-
jects at a hospital/children's home; now he is trip leader for the second time; *serving as a Leader for 7 years in the
church's Stephen Ministry program (a one-to-one, lay ministry that gives confidential mentoring to people going
through tough times); *served on board of trustees for Walden School (a local private K-12 school his daughters at-
tended); as board chair he was on the search committee for a new headmaster. Rob has been married to his wife,
Sharon, since 1975. They have two very successful adult daughters, Marie and Julie.

Joyce A Howell ( HMHS Class of 1973 )

Joyce A. Howell is recognized for being one of the most active and professional volunteers in the Borough of Had-
donfield. Joyce graduated from HMHS in 1973 where she distinguished herself as an outstanding field hockey player
and excellent student. In her professional life, she has been a highly respected attorney for the U.S. Environmental
Protection Agency. Joyce’s career at the EPA has been remarkable for both its depth and breadth and she has been
commended on many occasions for her notable achievements in the field of environmental protection. Joyce was a
natural leader among the attorneys at EPA, and her program clients looked up to her not only for her excellent legal
work, but also as a role model of ethical behavior and hard work. Her enthusiasm for volunteerism on behalf of the
town is unmatched. Currently, she is serving as an alternate on the Planning Board and has volunteered for numer-
ous activities for the Shade Tree Commission. For her amazing dedication and quality of her work, she has received
numerous accolades and awards throughout her years of environmental practice. She is always willing to share her
expertise when community issues arise and has contributed to town efforts on storm water management and sus-
tainability planning. Joyce has always taken great pride in our town, and felt it her duty to contribute to the quality of
life for all of us. She has acted on that ethos, and has always been a great role model in her career, her town, and
her personal life. Joyce is truly a town treasure and a very worthy recipient of this Haddonfield Alumni Lifetime
Achievement Award.

Melinda K Holman ( HMIHS Class of 1978 )

Melinda (Mindy) Holman is recognized for her extraordinary success as a business person, her terrific leadership
and management skills in the automotive industry, her tireless hard work and contributions to charities and her ex-
ample as a female role model and family member. After graduating from HMHS, Mindy earned a bachelor's degree
from the College of Wiliam and Mary and master's degree from Old Dominion University. In 1986 she joined
Holman Enterprises as a management trainee and subsequently held various managerial positions in the company
before becoming Vice Chair in 1994, President in 2002, CEO in 2004, and Chairman in 2015. As the Chairman, she
currently oversees 38 automobile dealership franchises that extend from the East Coast to the Pacific Northwest and
employ approximately 3,000 people and ARI, the largest privately held vehicle fleet management company in the
world, with over 2,700 employees who manage more than 1.4 million fleet vehicles. ARI has been named one of
Fortune magazine's “100 Best Companies to Work For’ for the past five consecutive years. Because of Mindy's
leadership within the automotive industry, she has earned numerous awards and honors to include the Ford Motor
Company’s Salute to Dealers Award; the Hall of Fame Award from NJBiz; and the National Association of Women
Business Owners’ “Shattered the Glass Ceiling Award. Mindy personifies the company values that include an un-
vielding dedication to exceptional customer service and a deep commitment to giving back to the community. In
2011, Mindy led the United Way campaign at Holman Enterprises and raised more than $1 million, the first million-
dollar campaign in the history of Camden County. Many different organizations have recognized her leadership
within the community, presenting her with honors like The Girl Scouts of Camden County’'s Women of Outstanding
Achievement Award (1998), The YMCA of Camden County’s John C. Gilmour Leadership Award for Community and
Organizational Leadership (2000), The Arthritis Foundation of Southern New Jersey’s Humanitarian of the Year
Award (2003), The Rutgers/LEAP Leadership Award (2006), The American Heart Association's Executive Award of
Excellence (2011), The Corporate & Community Leadership Award presented by Bancroft (2014), The Circle of Ex-

cellence Award from Samaritan Healthcare & Hospice (2015), and The United Way Tocqueville Award (2016).

( Continued on Page 5 )



2017 Lifetime Achievement Award (LAA) Recipients

{ Continued )

John Duffy ( Teacher )

John Duffy is recognized for his outstanding performance as a teacher and his unmatched service and commitment
to the students of Haddonfield Memorial High School (HMHS). Mr. Duffy served in the Haddonfield Public Schools for
thirty-one years from 1982 through 2013. During that time, he was a much beloved and appreciated teacher of World
Languages. John's expertise included a mastery of both French and Spanish. Mr. Duffy was a consummate profes-
sional who continually honed his craft as a language teacher. He earned his BA and MA degrees from Temple Uni-
versity majoring in Spanish and minoring in French. He made every effort to stay current in language instruction by
exploring strategies such as Total Physical Response, earning a certificate of translation from La Salle University,
teaching college level world language classes and providing professional development workshops for teachers. Mr.
Duffy was awarded a Fulbright Grant to study in Avignon, France, and he paricipated in the Hands Across the Water
teacher exchange in Costa Rica. For students, he organized bilingual exchange programs with ESL students from
the Molina School in Camden and he coordinated a summer trip for students to Costa Rica. In addition to all he con-
tributed to the school on these many fronts, he could always be counted on to play in charity basketball games, vol-
leyball fundraisers, or participate in an HMHS Coffee House/Open Mic night. Mr. Duffy was one of those exceptional
teachers whose concern for good instruction was coupled with extraordinary empathy and concern for the well-being
of students.

2017 HAS SCHOLARSHIP RECIPIENT

‘

Joseph Ellis

Joseph Ellis was the 2017 winner of the Haddonfield Alumni Society Scholarship. Joseph was a member of the
Hugh O’'Brian Youth Leadership Foundation and was elected to be a representative from HMHS for the 3 day NJ
HOBY seminar.

He was also a Staff Member and Committee member for HOBY.

Joe was a student council delegate and a member of the Peer Mentor program for 10th and 11th grade. He com-
pleted a Concentration of Studies in Business, and was inducted into the National Honor Society and the French
National Honor Society.

Joe played Varsity Football all four years of high school. In 2013 and 2014 they won the SJ G2 Sectional Champion-
ship, and were semi-finalists in 2015.

Mr. Ellis created posters for National Hispanic Heritage month to raise awareness. Joe was a member of the Winter
Track and Spring Track teams. He participated in the Penn Relays, Nationals, and 2016 Sprint Medley State Cham-
pionship.

He volunteered for the Food Bank of South Jersey and formed his own organization to head neighborhood food
drives. He also organized a spirit week fundraiser.

Joe was a Haddonfield Japan Exchange Student Ambassador, and a member of the 2014 Drexel University Mock
Trial program.

Joe made first honor roll every quarter of all 4 years of high school.



Haddonfield’s Best Kept Secret: The Generosity of HMHS Alumni

Perhaps, we have been too modest, too circumspect, for too long. For over forty years, Haddonfield
Public Schools students have been the beneficiary of the generous support of alumni benefactors.
Only recently did the Haddonfield Educational Trust, the repository for the HMHS Scholarship Funds
and for numerous school fundraising projects, take stock of these generous donations and ask the
Haddonfield Alumni Society for the opportunity to share some of this good news of your generosity.

At Senior Awards Night in June 2017, the graduating class of 2017 were granted numerous scholar-
ships, many of which had their genesis from individual alums, a graduating class, or families of
alumnifae. The classes of ‘51, ’53, ‘56, '63, ‘82 and '97/, all provided scholarships or awards. Several
scholarships were donated in memory of alumni including: John Manning, Bobby Fulton, Peter
Firscht, Sara Tarditi Gallagher, John Adler, Jeff Maiatico, Paul Sabelli, Dr. Samuel Platt Jr., Anne Sul-
livan Skernolis, Jayne Valecce, Cynthia Phillips Paolucci and Jane Cavanna Bleakly. |n addition,
there were generous alumni donors who wished to remain anonymous. In total, scholarship donations
stemming from alumni and their families exceeded $350,000 for the 2017 school year.

Beyond the scholarship donations, alumni have played an integral role in a variety of school funding
projects. The Class of ‘64 donated to the Art department at the high school so that the students could
have a hew Kiln. The class of '54 chose to dedicate funds for a poetry room located in the high school
library.

The Haddonfield Educational Trust also wants to acknowledge the numerous alumnifae who have
played pivotal roles in supporting “Lights, Camera, Action” (auditorium renovation), HMHS Turf Field,
Central Playground and Tatem Playground projects and the annual golf tournaments fundraisers.
These significant improvements to school facilities could not have been accomplished without the
generous support of our graduates.

When a more complete list of alumni donors has been assembled, the HET will share that on the web-
sites for both the alumni and the trust.

If you have an interest in supporting the students of the Haddonfield Public Schools through a gift or
donation, contact Dr. Joseph Serico, Haddonfield Educational Trust, at jsericol@verizon.net or 609-
314-1958.

2017 HAS COMMITTEE MEMBERS

President H.A.S. Trustees

‘99, Wayne R. Hunter Sr. ‘49, Dorothy (Mayer) Herbert
Vice-President ‘96, Thomas H. Baird

‘60, Thomas B. Mervine, Jr. ‘61, William E. Olver Il
Treasurer ‘66, Joan Trojan

‘94, Mae (Nelson) Batchelor ‘70, Jeffrey S. Holman
Secretary "71, David A. Colle

‘61, Lynne (Benham) Ryan ‘87, Drew Hansen
‘88, Joanne Connor
‘88, Wendy Conover
‘88, Kathy Tully
‘94, Matt Koelling



Haddonfield School District News

Dear Alumni,

As we embark upon the 2017-18 school-year, I would like to take this opportu-
nity to thank all of the Haddonfield Alumni for your continued commitment, vol-
unteerism, mentorships, and support. Everything that you do for our students and
community is truly and deeply appreciated. I believe much of our students’ suc-
cesses can be directly attributed to the support of our Alumni and the high stan-
dards that have been set along HMHS pathways before them. By way of effec-
tively collaborating and working together, establishing a shared vision for our stu-
dents, we have been able to provide opportunities for them to reach and achieve
their dreams and- because primarily of the efforts of our Alumni- continue the
legacy of Haddonfield School District’s high-level of Academic Educational Ex-
cellence in which we persist to be one of the top school districts in the state, re-
gion, and nation.

This school-year will include many new innovative district-wide initiatives and
programs that will focus on student-centered instructional strategies, involving
Divergent and Critical Thinking Approaches, Technology Instructional Based In-
novation, Creativity, and Advanced Problem-Solving Strategies, in addition to
STEAM (Science, Technology, Engineering, Arts, and Mathematics) programs
and student-driven, collaborative activities. Roboftics will be one of the new initia-
tives at all the schools. Diversity, School Climate, and Culture will, in addition, be
primary arcas of focus, involving professional development for teachers and pro-
grams for students.

New courses at the high school include AP Latin, Show Choir (increasing the
number of Fine Art electives) and Lab Tech and American Sign Language Student
Internship opportunities. There have been, also, revisions to Science (Next Gen-
eration Science Standards) and Chemistry Curricular, Mathematics Curricular Up-
dates/Re-alignment, English Curricular Updates, and World Language Updates/
Revisions in all levels of Spanish. At the Middle School, Science Courses are

( Continued on page 8 )



Haddonfield School District News

( Continued )

by Dr. Richard Perry, Superintendent

being aligned with the Next Generation Science Standards in terms of integrating
Problem-Solving Skills and Authentic Learning Experiences that foster a student-
centered instructional approach. The HMS Community will, also, embark on a
Middle School Self-Study in which staff and community members will evaluate
each area of the Middle School Community in order to ultimately improve pro-
grams. At the Elementary Schools, One Elementary School One Book will begin
in early 2018, the Ambassador Dog Program and Tri-State Response Team will be
high-lighted, Robotics Club Grades 1-3, STEM Club Grades 4-5, and other initia-

tives and programs will be implemented.

School Construction is on its way with much being accomplished over the sum-
mer months in terms of repair to all of our school buildings. HMHS B-Wing
(Reynolds) Wing has been going through much construction in regard to repairing
the B- gym and rebuilding the cafeteria. The District is, also, at this time seeking
to fundraise for much needed instructional support for expansion of curricular
programs and support of extracurricular programs, involving athletics and the
arts. This will include naming the B-gym on the outside of the building once re-
paired, placing plaques on outdoor tables, classrooms and hallways, and a brick
project.

In terms of staff, we have two new dynamic administrators at the middle school
and high school. Ms. Tracy Matozzo (formerly the Dean of Students at the high
school) has been appointed to the HMS School Principalship and Ms. Tammy
McHale, previously Special Education Director from Clearview Regional School
District, has become the new Dean of Students at HMHS

In closing, again, I truly appreciate everything that you do to support Haddon-
field School District.

Best Wishes for continued success-

Dr. Richard P. Perry



Alumni in the News: Damian Mogavero

Damian Mogavero, class of 89, is an innovator. He has made his mark in the restaurant industry as
the founder and CEO of Avero. While CFO of a New York-based restaurant group, he witnessed
the dysfunction at restaurants when chefs and managers did not have the right tools and information
to run their operations efficiently. Furthermore, Damian recognized that the restaurant industry
needed easy-to-use software that could help food and beverage operators reach faster, smarter,
more profitable decisions, while providing outstanding service to their guests.

Avero Inc., a service that Damian describes as a “web-based business intelligence provider”, aggre-
gates over $24 billion in food and beverage data and has accumulated over 10,000 food and bever-
age operations worldwide that entrust Avero with their data. Damian’s expertise has been widely rec-
oghized and written about in publications such as The Wall Street Journal, USA Today, Fast Com-
pany, Fortune Small Business, WIRED, Food Arts and Sante. Most recently, Damian’s exciting pro-
ject, The Underground Culinary Tour, was featured on CBS Saturday Morning. Click on the link be-
low to follow the Tour which educates restaurant leaders on emerging trends, using New York City
as a restaurant laboratory.

https: /Amvaw . cbsnews.com/news/the-underground-culinary-tour-for-food-industry-insiders/

——————————




WEBSITE UPDATE

Attention Class Officers and Reunion Planners

We have added the ability for you to manage your class information on
hmhsalumni.org!

Email us at website@hmhsalumni.org to be able to:
Add news to your class page.

Add events to your class page.

Email blast the members of the class.

Add new member records for the class.

Edit other classmates’ records.

And eventually, view / export a class list (in Excel).

2017 SPORTS UPDATE

During the 2016-2017 school year our athletic teams compiled a record of 310 wins
and 84 losses, leading to winning 11 out of 20 Conference titles, 10 Sectional titles,
and 5 New Jersey State Group Championships. HMHS has won 23 State Champion-
ships in just the past four years, among the best, if not the best known record of
championships than any other high school in the State of New Jersey. For the 3%th
year in a row, Haddonfield Memorial High School was the recipient of the Colonial
Conference All-Sports Award, given to the school with the best conference win-loss
record, and for the 14th straight year Haddonfield Memorial High School will be de-
clared winner of the NJSIAA Shop Rite Cup for Group I, an award given to the
school with the most sectional and state championships for each of the 6 groups in
the entire State. Haddonfield Memorial High School is the only school in the State of
New Jersey that has won this prestigious award every year since its inception. Lastly,
for the second year in a row, HMHS was the recipient of the 2016-2017 Colonial
Conference Sportsmanship Award! :

Lefteris Banos, CAA

Athletic Director

Haddonfield Memorial High School
401 Kings Highway East

Haddonfield, New Jersey 08033
856-429-3960 Ext. 108

856-795-8910 (fax)

Follow us on Twitter @HMHSAthletics




We Need Your Financial Support!

While the Haddonfield Alumni Society trustees volunteer their time and energies without compensation in
efforts to serve the interests of former HMHS students, costs are incurred in providing some of these ser-
vices. These services include:

Annual Scholarship Participating in Fall Festival

Spring & Fall Newsletters Participating in the Homecoming Game
Spring & Fall Happy Hours Maintaining Databases

Lifetime Achievement Awards Providing e-mail contacts

Misc.- Postage, fees, etc. Responding to inquiries

In recent years, costs have exceeded donations that the Alumni Society has received. We firmly believe that
these activities are worthwhile endeavors and would like to continue to offer all of them. However, we will
not be able to do so without adequate funding.

We ask that you donate generously to help us to continue to serve you and the friends that you went to
school with. We also welcome your input on ways to provide higher and broader levels of service.

______ cuthere-. - _ _cuthere——— —_____ ____cuthere-

MEMBERSHIP / CONTRIBUTION FORM
NAME : CLASS :

MAIDEN NAME ( LADIES ONLY ) :

PLEASE CHECK

ADDRESS : IF CHANGED
PLEASE CHECK PLEASE CHECK
HOME PHONE : IFcHanGeD  BUSINESS PHONE: IF CHANGED
PLEASE CHECK
EMAIL : IF CHANGED

DATE : DONATION ENCLOSED :

QUESTIONS / COMMENTS :




HADDONFIELD ALUMNI SOCIETY

SEND MAIL TO :
Haddonfield Alumni Society
c¢/o Haddonfield Memorial High School
401 Kings Highway East
Haddonfield, N.J. 08033

SEND E-MAIL TO :

Wayne Hunter at whunter@oakmortgageusa.com
Dave Colle at davecolle1952 @gamail.com

Tom Mervine at tommervinejr@comcast.net

CHECK OUT THE H.A.S. WEB SITE: ( http:/hmhsalumni.org )
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